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SAA Standards Committee

Conference Call Meeting Notes

March 14, 2008

Participants:  John Murphy, Kate Colligan, Mike Rush, Aprille McKay, Marcy Flynn, List Carter, Margery Sly (SAA Council Liaison), Nancy Kunde-Chair (recording)
Call began 10:00am   CST     

1. Discussion summary from December 5, 2007 approved as distributed.


2.  Updates from SAA Council meeting.  M. Sly provided an overview of Council actions that impact the Standards Committee and standards development work.
a.  Council approved the proposal to review the Standards Committee mission and make recommendations with regard to re-structuring the Committee.  Report to Council due January 2009. 
b. EAC work group.  Council expressed concern about the way the agreement with the two German institutions to host a website for EAC was developed.  It re-iterated the need for all SAA groups, committees, etc. to coordinate such agreements through the SAA office and Council.  Nancy Beaumont is currently working on a more formal agreement with regard to the website for EAC.
c.MOU with ARMA is signed and ready to be implemented. 
d.Native American protocol.  [The Standards Committee provided input to Frank Boles on the protocol document last fall.]  SAA Council did not endorse the statement as written, but further discussion of it is planned.  There are clear implications for the Standards Committee as the protocol document makes several references to standards and best practices.
e. Council also attended a joint meeting with the governing boards of COSA and NAGARA at NARA to discuss issues of common interest, one of which was the PAHR (Preserving the American Historical Record) initiative for which legislative support and funding is actively being sought. 
TO DO:  Kunde will inquire about posting the MOU to the Standards Committee web page, so that everyone has access to it.  She will also check with Mark Greene and Nancy Beaumont about plans to implement that agreement. 

3. Standards Committee re-structuring.    Chatham Ewing and Nancy Kunde will lead this effort.  Chatham discussed the need to produce a document that makes clear to the SAA membership and to those serving on the Standards Committee what the mission, goals, and role of the Committee are.  He suggested the need for a functional analysis and survey of the sections, round tables, as to their views about the role of the Standards Committee.  Chatham has talked with Brian Doyle about the use of the association management system to conduct the survey.  While it is possible, the association management tool may not have sufficient capability for this purpose.  Survey Monkey was discussed.  It was felt important to have the ability to gather informal narrative comment as part of the survey as well as responses to particular questions. 

Kunde asked for volunteers to work on the re-structuring effort.  Flynn is leaving the committee this fall, but she expressed willingness to help out.  Kunde noted that she will be leaving the committee this fall as well and expressed her desire for continuity for this project.  

Sly asked the committee to look at how other professional organizations and societies address standards work.

TO DO:  Ewing and Kunde will work up an initial scope statement for the project as well as survey instrument.  The document will be submitted to the Committee for review and comment before it is distributed.
ALL:  review current mission, procedures of the Standards Committee (on the SAA website).  Please share via the listserv so that all Committee members can participate in this important discussion.


4. Committee web site usage.  See comments above re survey.

           Kunde noted that Committee does have web site.  Steve Mandeville-Gamble has been putting material on the website.   Kunde also noted that Kathleen Dow, NISO liaison, has been maintaining a closed website for standards that are sent for review and comment.  Should this function be moved to the SAA website?

TO DO:  Kunde will be in touch with B. Doyle re capability of SAA web site.

ALL:  Please let Kunde or Mandeville-Gamble know if you have items to post to the Committee web site. 


5. Reports:  
 
Portal Project.  A. McKay gave an update on the project.  She has been working with Paul Conway at Univ. Michigan School of Information on a pilot project with one of his classes to test out the use of student volunteers to gather data for the portal project.  Results have been mixed.  Data framework proposed by SAA Standards Committee of a few year ago proved too confusing for students to use.  Too many slots for data.  Conway has some ideas for re-structuring the framework and template.   

DACS.  Survey instrument being drafted.  SAA association mgt system seems not suitable for the needs of the DACS project.   Ewing working on that with Bill Landis.

EAC.  Previously discussed with SAA Council report.

Archival Facilities.  Final draft expected by SAA annual meeting.  Kunde noted the intention for it to be a professional standard and asked for suggestions re accomplishing the review of the draft.  Committee commented that with such a large document that receiving a copy of it as soon as possible would make for a more complete review process.  Tom Wilsted and Michelle Pacifico will have a report at the Standards Committee meeting in San Francisco.

TO DO:  Kunde will communicate committee thoughts to chairs of the facilities project.  


6. Other items. 

Records Management Roundtable thesaurus project.  Kunde asked for a volunteer from the Committee to be a liaison with that group.  
[Michelle Light from TSDS has come forward and agreed to serve in this role.]

Trusted digital repository certification, ISO initiative.  Kunde stated she had received a message from Bruce Ambacher and Mark Conrad about an initiative to create certification guideline and process for trusted digital repositories.  Ambacher asked if there should be a role for the SAA Standards Committee.  He agreed to keep the chair apprised the progress of the initiative.  Kunde noted too that both Conrad and Ambacher are members of the Electronic Records Section of SAA, the most obvious SAA entity that should be involved.  – This issue will also help to frame the discussion about Standards Committee mission and role within the organization and profession.

ICA –Functional Requirements for Electronic Records.  Draft document has been released for review and comment. Kunde noted the document is large, over  160 pages.  

TO DO:  Kunde will post link to the document.  Those committee members that wish to comment should do so. 

GENERAL REMINDERS:  Please remember to respond to Kathleen Dow’s message relating to proposed ISO, NISO standards.  She maintains a website at Univ. of Michigan with the draft documents.  She sends out the link whenever there is a new addition to the website, and she includes the deadline for comments.
SAA ANNUAL MEETING:  Standards Committee will have an all day meeting August 26th.  Mark your calendars!  

Call concluded   11:07 am  CST

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR PARTICIPATION.  


Prepared by Nancy Kunde, Chair-SAA Standards Committee

University of Wisconsin Madison Records Officer

432 Steenbock Library, 550 Babcock Dr., Madison, WI  53706

nkunde@library.wisc.edu   608-262-3284  
